Excellence built on faith and tradition

"Do your very best for the children" (Mother Foundress: Geneviève Dupuis)



Vernon Road, Edgbaston, Birmingham B16 9SL T: 0121 454 0895 enquiry@stpaulgl.bham.sch.uk www.stpaulgl.bham.sch.uk

St. Paul's School for Girls

Headteacher: Dr D. E. Casserly B.A. (Hons), M.Ed., Ed.D.

Dear Pupils in Year 12

It is with regret that I have to confirm that the Government have made the decision to close schools to most pupils in response to the Corona virus. We, therefore, have put plans in place to support you and your learning for however long school could be closed.

You are in school for six and half hours a day, so you should follow your normal timetable.

Log onto Firefly each day for your work and prayer.

Work will be set by your teachers according to the number of lessons you have per week. It is really important that you create a very good routine for yourself. The expectation is that your learning continues so you must be proactive.

In some cases, they will set the work for all the lessons in one go - e.g. set extended reading and an essay equation, or research work that will take you 3 x 50 minutes to complete. Or, in other cases, teachers will set work per lesson per day.

Each teacher will ask you to return work in different ways, so please follow instructions carefully.

You will not be disadvantaged in any way. Every pupil in the country will be having the same experience. When we are given guidance about the reopening of school, we will inform you immediately. We shall be in regular contact with your parents who will also be following the national and local news.

Remember to pause at 12 midday for the Angelus. It will be good to know that we will all be united in prayer at that time. Remember to pray for each other.

I will email you each day with any developments and be assured of our support.

With every blessing.

Dr D.E. Casserly

Headteacher















